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Welcome to Mars Learning Update for Spring Term 2022
Our topic for this term is entitled

superheroes
English
Years 1 and 2 start the term reading the book ‘Ice Planet’; the children then move on to enjoy a range of texts from Pinocchio to Bold Women in Black History. Reception pupils will share the book ‘On Sudden Hill’, which looks at the subject of friends. During the term, Reception children will cover a range of genre from ‘Penguins’ by National Geographic to the traditional tales ‘The Three Little Pigs’ and ‘Goldilocks’.
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Maths
This term, the Reception children wiil be working with zero and numbers from 5 to 10. We will be finding out about the language of measuring length, height and time. The children will be working on the Primary maths skills focusing on addition of two numbers. 
Year One will work on addition and subtraction and start to consider the relationship of the two functions. They will also be learning about the numbers and value of numbers to 50.
Year Two will be looking at multiplication and division, then working on tally charts and pictograms and finishing with 2D and 3D shapes.
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Science

In science this term, the children will be looking at changing seasons. We plan to observe changes in the local environment since autumn. The children will make bird feeders and enjoy a range of activities with a winter theme. At the end of this term, children will observe the changeover to spring.
Children will develop their investigative skills through the theme of materials as they identify and name a range of materials and the uses of everyday materials. 
Design and Technology   The children will be using a range of techniques to create costumes and equipment for their superhero. We will be designing and making a superhero city using Lego . They will then use electrical circuits to light up the city. 
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 RE

RE this term will look at forgiveness and why people say sorry. After half term, we will be looking at why Christians put three crosses in an Easter garden, which will lead us into Easter.
Computing                                                                                       
We will begin learning about digital media this term, using the internet exploring age-appropriate apps. We will then learn about how computers can be used to record and represent data. In spring term two, we will develop our skills in communicating and collaborating online. 
History 
This term, the children will be studying the life of Florence Nightangale and look at how she has  contributed to national and international achievements. 
PSHCE
This term, Mars will become Health and Safety Inspectors, learning how to assess and react to a range of risks safely and independently.
PE

In PE sessions this term, children will be working with PAS on a range of gymnastics and dance skills.
Music

In the first half-term, the pupils will explore dynamics and pitch, consolidating their understanding to sing songs with increasing complexity. They will learn how glockenspiels work and how to play them. By the end of the term the pupils will be playing a tune together on the glockenspiels.
Art and Design
The children will use collage techniques to create a polar scene and then they will use natural materials to create a textured collage. 
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